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Total Number of Allegations: 2
Number of Substantiated Allegations: 0
Number of Unsubstantiated Allegations:  2
Number of Unfounded Allegations: 0

Allegations Breakdown: By Facility
Haven House: 2
Haven Mother’s House: 0
Identified Vulnerabilities: None
Corrective Action: None
Year Ten Assessment


The Haven programs continue to adhere to all policies and procedures regarding PREA Guidelines. All incoming clients continue to be educated regarding PREA guidelines upon admission into the program. 

The Haven coordinated with Logan County Sherriff’s department regarding allegations of an incident that had occurred prior to a client’s admission into our program. An incident report was written and the client was scheduled an appointment with our mental health therapist to provide counseling regarding this incident. The Haven PREA Coordinator spoke with Jeff Jorden, the PREA Coordinator & Quality Assurance Specialist for the Division of Criminal Justice, to ensure that there was no additional action that needed to be taken by the facility. 

There were two incidents that were reported in 2020. Although the two incidents were determined to have occurred, there was no coercion or harassment involved. In both cases, the other parties involved were from the neighboring male program and it was determined that both events were consensual.  All incident reports were sent to the appropriate parties (i.e. Department of Corrections, Division of Criminal Justice, Denver Community Corrections Board administrators). In each case, all of the rights and privileges of the clients involved were monitored and protected. No further action was required.

Haven staff participated in the full T4T PREA training on December 9, 2020. All new employees received PREA training individually or in a small group setting within one week of hire.  

The Haven continued to operate under existing memoranda’s of understanding with entities which support The Haven’s adherence to PREA standards.   Addictions Research and Treatment Services (ARTS), on behalf of the Haven, have signed MOUs with Denver Health and Hospital Authority (SANE provider) and Blue Bench (victim advocacy and support). ARTS continues to utilize The Spring Institute as the primary provider for interpretive language services. 

Cameras continue to be used in the Haven programs’ residential facilities.  These cameras are strategically placed in basement areas to assist staff in detecting, deterring, and preventing sexual abuse and sexual harassment, as well as detection of other potential hazards.  The Haven staff continue to use the cameras to augment safety and monitoring protocols. 
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A full copy of the audit report is publically available at www.artstreatment.com. 
